John Birkett

Planning Services manager

South Derbyshire District Council 

Civic Offices

Civic Way

Swadlincote

Derbyshire DE11 0AH

 18th February 2005

Dear Mr Birkett

South Derbyshire Proposed Modifications  

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Please find representations attached in respect of the Council’s Proposed Modifications to the Deposit Local Plan. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner

Proposed Modifications No.’s 56 - 58                                                  Object

Circular 6/98

Government policy on the provision of affordable housing through the planning system is set out in Circular 6/98. This Circular makes it clear that affordable housing should only be sought (not required) through local plans by negotiation on suitable sites and where there is evidence of local need. It defines what constitutes suitable sites and specifies that definitions of affordable housing must be tenure neutral and must encompass both low-cost market and subsidised housing. 

Affordable Housing policies in Plans

In preparing plans authorities should involve housing and planning committees so as to ensure that policies conform to housing strategies and objectives for land-use planning and urban and economic development. However to ensure that these policies are lifted from there theoretical frameworks and given a sense of practicality, the involvement of parties who are directly involved with the development process is imperative. This ensures that bodies directly involved with the development process inject reality into such policies.  

When it is apparent that authorities can demonstrate a lack of affordable housing to meet local needs over the plan period, they should;

· Define what the authority regard as affordable. This should include low-cost market and subsidised housing. (See below)

· Set indicative targets for specific suitable sites and indicate in the plan the intention to negotiate with developers for the inclusion of an element of affordable housing 

Inspector’s Recommendations

Proposed modification no. 57 states “the Council’s starting point for negotiation will be 20% affordable housing provision”. This would seem to be at complete variance with Proposed modification no. 56 which refers to the need for negotiation taking account of viability and site issues.

Furthermore, Proposed modification no. 58 makes it clear that “when negotiating the amount of affordable housing to be provided on a development the Council will have regard to the most up to date study and information available at the time”. In the absence of evidence from such a Study, there does not seem to be any detailed justification for specifying that the Council’s starting point for negotiations will be 20%.

The Inquiry Inspector’s recommendation (X10) clearly stated that in respect of affordable housing provision the last sentence of part C should be replaced with ”up to 20%”:

“The Council’s starting point for negotiations will be affordable housing provision of up to 20%”.

The HBF considers that this is a fundamental alteration, which would significantly alter the nature of the implementation of the policy. It would do so in a manner has not been properly considered at the Public Inquiry.

The statement that ‘the Council’s starting point for negotiation will be 20% affordable housing provision’ implies that this specific percentage will be expected or delivered regardless of circumstances. The text should be amended to ‘up to 20% affordable housing will be negotiated’.

ODPM Consultation Paper ‘Planning for Mixed Communities’ (January 2005 also emphasises the importance of understanding prevailing housing market conditions when setting affordable housing requirement levels.

Proposed Modifications No. 83                                                           Object

The HBF considers that the Inquiry Inspector’s recommendation to set the threshold for negotiating developer contributions at ’10 or more dwellings’ was based on the solid premise that under the tests of reasonableness set out in Circular 1/97 only development of a significant size will by itself generate a requirement for new health or education facilities.

It is unlikely that developments of only 5 dwellings would generate such a need. Hence, the Inquiry Inspector’s recommendation that a figure of 10 dwellings is an appropriate threshold.

It may well be true that the Council has been successful in negotiating contributions based upon developments as small as 5 dwellings in size. However, the fact that some Local Authorities have managed to negotiate all sorts of planning gain, does not in itself provide a justification for such rigid requirements in their Local Plans. 
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